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HONORING POLICE OFFICERS’ 

SERVICE AND SACRIFICE 

(Mr. FITZPATRICK asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute.) 

Mr. FITZPATRICK. Mr. Speaker, 
this week marks Police Week, an an-
nual tribute to those serving in law en-
forcement, with May 15 set aside as 
Peace Officers Memorial Day, as des-
ignated in 1962 by President Kennedy. 

We honor those who dedicate their 
lives to safeguarding their fellow citi-
zens, with May 15 the day to remember 
the fallen with deepest gratitude and 
prayers. We cherish the memory of all 
heroes and public servants, and espe-
cially for Pennsylvanians, Montgomery 
County police officer Brad Fox who 
lost his life last September on the eve 
of his 35th birthday. 

Prior to becoming a police officer, 
Brad Fox was a United States Marine 
staff sergeant who served his country 
for 10 years, including tours of duty in 
Iraq. We join those who hold these hon-
orable individuals in the highest es-
teem as we, again, acknowledge the 
service and sacrifice of all law enforce-
ment officers throughout the Common-
wealth of Pennsylvania and this great 
Nation. 

f 

HONORING HIGH TECH HIGH 

(Mrs. DAVIS of California asked and 
was given permission to address the 
House for 1 minute.) 

Mrs. DAVIS of California. Mr. Speak-
er, I join my colleague, Mr. PETERS, 
and rise to congratulate the remark-
able achievement of San Diego’s very 
own High Tech High robotics team. 

This past week, the team partici-
pated in the largest and more pres-
tigious school robotics world cham-
pionship, and then came home taking 
the event’s biggest prize. On behalf of 
San Diegans, we couldn’t be any more 
proud of these remarkable and talented 
students, who are destined to change 
our world with their ideas and innova-
tions. 

High Tech High represents all that is 
possible in K–12 education. Some of 
these students never envisioned them-
selves in a STEM field, and now they 
have internships at some of the top 
STEM companies in the country. 

I was able to visit and see the robot-
ics team in action, and it was clear to 
me that the spirit of teamwork and co-
operation I witnessed will make them 
successful in STEM fields and beyond. 
These students represent the best and 
the brightest in our Nation, and we 
stand and congratulate their hard- 
earned win and know that there is 
more to come. 

f 

HONORING RAYMOND CLARK 
THOMPSON 

(Ms. FRANKEL of Florida asked and 
was given permission to address the 
House for 1 minute and to revise and 
extend her remarks.) 

Ms. FRANKEL of Florida. Mr. Speak-
er, I am proud to say that on Sunday, 
Vietnam war veteran Raymond Clark 
Thompson’s name is being added to the 
Vietnam War Memorial Wall where he 
will be remembered for his valiant 
service in the Army and extraordinary 
sacrifice for our country. 

A native of Indiana and the oldest of 
six children, Ray served in the Viet-
nam War as a radio specialist. 

Mr. Speaker, I would like to waive 
my time, and I will try again in a few 
minutes. 

f 

ACCESS TO EDUCATION AND 
TRAINING ACT 

(Mrs. BUSTOS asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend her re-
marks.) 

Mrs. BUSTOS. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to talk about a commonsense 
bill that I will be introducing to give 
more flexibility to students eligible for 
the Pell Grant program. 

Last month, I had the privilege of 
spending a week on the road, touring 
and meeting with educators, students, 
business people, and others at the 
seven community colleges that serve 
my congressional district. On this tour 
I learned more about the ways local 
community colleges and businesses are 
coming together to address the skills 
gap, increase American manufacturing, 
and put people back to work. 

However, the one disappointment I 
learned during this tour is that the 
Pell Grant program doesn’t give stu-
dents who want to go to school year- 
round enough flexibility. Due to sense-
less changes in 2011, Pell Grants are no 
longer available for use during the 
summer semester under too many cir-
cumstances. 

The bill I am introducing, called the 
Access to Education and Training Act, 
would give more flexibility to the Pell 
Grant program to allow students to re-
ceive assistance year-round. This is im-
portant because many of the students 
I’ve met are interested in accelerated 
training courses that take place over 
the course of an entire year. Many of 
those who would benefit most are non-
traditional students who want to com-
plete their courses faster, simply so 
they can get back to the workforce. I 
want to make sure that community 
colleges are accessible and affordable 
for all Americans who want to get an 
education, learn a skill, and acquire 
the training they need to excel in to-
day’s economy. 

Giving more flexibility to the Pell 
Grant program would help ensure suc-
cess for hardworking students simply 
looking to get ahead. 

f 

b 1830 

IN RECOGNITION OF NATIONAL 
NURSES WEEK 

(Mr. RODNEY DAVIS of Illinois 
asked and was given permission to ad-

dress the House for 1 minute and to re-
vise and extend his remarks.) 

Mr. RODNEY DAVIS of Illinois. Mr. 
Speaker, I rise today in recognition of 
National Nurses Week and to support 
one of the most important nurses I 
know, my wife, Shannon. 

Shannon is the mother to our three 
children and has been a nurse for 18 
years. She now teaches our next gen-
eration of nurses in Springfield, Illi-
nois, at St. John’s College. 

It’s important for us to recognize the 
more than 3.1 million nurses across 
this great country. They are truly the 
backbone of our Nation’s hospitals, 
clinics, and doctors’ offices. 

I know firsthand that nurses work 
every day to ensure that their patients 
are receiving the quality care they 
need and deserve. In fact, most of the 
time, they are the first and last con-
tact patients and their families re-
ceive. This is not always an easy task, 
but one that has greatly contributed to 
making our health care system one of 
the greatest in the world. 

This week we celebrate all of our 
nurses who work long, hard hours and 
go the extra mile to provide safe, high- 
quality care to their patients and pave 
the way for a more innovative and effi-
cient health care system. 

Thank you, Shannon, and thank you 
to all the nurses who care for our fami-
lies each and every day. 

f 

RECOGNIZING THE 2013 
WOODHAVEN SCHOLARSHIP RE-
CIPIENTS 

(Mr. VEASEY asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mr. VEASEY. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to honor eight exceptional stu-
dents from my hometown of Fort 
Worth, Texas, who are all Woodhaven 
Scholarship recipients. 

Ambar Aguilera from Amon Carter- 
Riverside High School, Carolyn 
Estrada and Rasheda Bellat, Eastern 
Hills High School, Maria Barragan at 
Nolan Catholic High School, Ta’lor at 
Dunbar High School, Kimberlee Sims 
at Temple Christian School, David 
Detrick at Polytechnic High School, 
and Sierra Wilson at Northside High 
School. 

Created in 1998 to support the edu-
cational needs of the East Fort Worth 
community, the Woodhaven Scholar-
ship helps students who are looking to 
pursue their dream of higher edu-
cation. 

Woodhaven Scholarships are given to 
East Fort Worth high school seniors 
who plan to attend Texas colleges and 
universities. Scholarships are awarded 
to students attending 4-year institu-
tions as well as those attending 2-year 
colleges. The funds can be used for col-
lege tuition, educational fees, equip-
ment, supplies, as well as on-campus 
housing expenses. 

The eight students chosen will spread 
their talents across different pres-
tigious institutions in the great State 
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of Texas. I’m sure they will continue to 
succeed in their pursuit of higher edu-
cation. 

Mr. Speaker, again I would like to 
congratulate these students on their 
accomplishments and the honors pre-
sented to them. 

f 

THE END OF THE 40–HOUR 
WORKWEEK 

(Mr. COHEN asked and was given per-
mission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. COHEN. Mr. Speaker, today was 
one of the saddest days this House of 
Representatives has probably ever 
seen. The 40-hour workweek, a great 
part of our heritage since 1938, de-
stroyed. Don’t get overtime, get comp 
time. Employer decides if you get comp 
time, when you get it, when he wants 
you to have it. 

Assuming that everybody around 
here that’s working is working 40 hours 
and wants to get some extra time is 
well-heeled and got time to take off 
and doesn’t need that extra money, 
that time-and-a-half overtime, and 
they’ve got time to go out and play 18 
holes of golf or something. 

Most hardworking Americans need 
that overtime to take care of their 
families and to get through from day 
to day. But today this House voted to 
take away that opportunity for em-
ployees to have the 40-hour week and 
overtime thereafter. It was a shameless 
day. 

We need to look out for our workers 
and preserve American rights, not give 
more to the 1 percent, more control 
and more money away from the 99 per-
cent. 

f 

HONORING RAYMOND CLARK 
THOMPSON 

The SPEAKER pro tempore (Mr. 
SHIMKUS). Without objection, the first 
1-minute speech of the gentlewoman 
from Florida is vacated. 

There was no objection. 
Ms. FRANKEL of Florida. Thank 

you, Mr. Speaker. 
I ask unanimous consent to address 

the House for 1 minute and to revise 
and extend my remarks. 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Is there 
objection to the request of the gentle-
woman from Florida? 

There was no objection. 
Ms. FRANKEL of Florida. Mr. Speak-

er, I am proud to say that on Sunday, 
the Vietnam War veteran, Raymond 
Clark Thompson’s name is being added 
to the Vietnam War Memorial wall, 
where he will be remembered for his 
valiant service in the Army and the ex-
traordinary sacrifice for our country. 

A native of Indiana and the oldest of 
six children, Ray served in the Viet-
nam War as a radio specialist. On June 
6, 1969, rockets were fired into Ray-
mond’s base camp, causing shrapnel to 
explode into his body from head to toe 
as he showered. 

Despite suffering severe wounds, 
Raymond, at age 21, persevered and 
went on to have a full life, later 
marrying his wife, Patricia, and father-
ing three children. And he later worked 
as a health technician in the VA Med-
ical Center in West Palm Beach, my 
hometown, where he gave back to vet-
erans like himself. Sadly, he fell ill in 
recent years to old war injuries and 
passed in October of 2010. 

With Raymond’s name joining all the 
other valiant men and women at the 
Vietnam War Memorial, we’re re-
minded every day of the bravery of the 
men and women who serve in our mili-
tary and who are willing to sacrifice 
their lives for our own freedoms. 

f 

CONGRESSIONAL PROGRESSIVE 
CAUCUS 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Under 
the Speaker’s announced policy of Jan-
uary 3, 2013, the gentleman from Wis-
consin (Mr. POCAN) is recognized for 60 
minutes as the designee of the minor-
ity leader. 

Mr. POCAN. Mr. Speaker, I am here 
and rise today on behalf of the Con-
gressional Progressive Caucus for a 
Special Order hour on a topic. How-
ever, before we start that Special Order 
hour, I would like to yield to the lady 
from the Ninth District of Arizona (Ms. 
SINEMA). 

THE STEADY ACT 
Ms. SINEMA. Mr. Speaker, I rise 

today as a proud college instructor of 
over a decade and perhaps, most impor-
tantly, a proud Sun Devil from Arizona 
State University in Tempe, Arizona, 
the largest and, yes, the brightest pub-
lic university in our country. 

May 9 is Graduation Day for many of 
my students, and while I cannot be 
with them on their special day, I intro-
duce a bill today in their honor, in 
honor of their hard work and their fu-
ture contributions to our community 
and our economy. 

Today, I have introduced the Sta-
bility to Ensure the American Dream 
for Youth Act, the STEADY Act. The 
STEADY Act extends the 3.4 percent 
for Stafford student loans until June 30 
of 2017. 

As we all know, if Congress fails to 
act by June 30 of this year, the interest 
rate on student loans will double from 
3.4 percent to 6.8 percent. This will 
have an enormous impact on the cash 
flow and economic participation of stu-
dents entering the workforce, starting 
a family, planing for the future. 

In college communities like the one I 
have the pleasure of representing, the 
economics of higher education are di-
rectly linked to every part of our daily 
economic activity. Consumer spending, 
home ownership, and employment op-
portunity are inexorably tied to the 
cost of education. 

My bill ensures that those who are in 
college or planning for college can con-
tinue to do so without worry of cutting 
their paychecks by an additional $1,000 
of interest a year paid to the Federal 
Government. 

The STEADY Act ensures that they 
can plan for their future, plan for their 
family’s future, and continue to con-
tribute to our local economy. It allows 
added stability to get the education 
they need and find the job they want. 

Our communities sent us to Congress 
to fight for them and get things done. 
Today I’m thinking of my students 
who need a voice in this Congress. It’s 
my hope that we will get this done for 
them. 

I think about Ariel Carlos, my stu-
dent in ASU’s School of Social Work. 
Ariel hopes to give back to our commu-
nity as a social worker for seniors. He 
wants to help seniors who have worked 
and contributed their entire lives, help 
them continue to do so with health and 
support. 

Ariel and his wife, May, have kids, 
and they support each other by work-
ing hard. Ariel has had to work for a 
paycheck. He worked hard through his 
entire college career, taking out stu-
dent loans along the way so that he 
and May could care for their family 
while he studied. At the end of his col-
lege career, Ariel found himself with a 
student loan debt of $45,000. 

I would be remiss if I didn’t mention 
that a new social worker in Arizona is 
likely to start his career making about 
$30,000 a year or less. For Ariel and his 
family, an added expense of $1,000 a 
year means less money for child care, 
less money for school books, less 
money for groceries. 

b 1840 
$1,000 a year from his family’s budg-

et—to pay to the Federal Govern-
ment—means less spending in our local 
economy and less savings for the fu-
ture. 

The New York Federal Reserve re-
cently noted that student loan debt is 
slowing our economy. Those with large 
student debt participate less in their 
local economies, delaying home owner-
ship and family planning while for-
going long-term job opportunities. Stu-
dents who should be planning their 
lives are instead nervous about their 
future and concerned about debt im-
peding their ability to get ahead. 

We have the opportunity to set 
things right for Ariel and May, to 
maintain a steady road for our eco-
nomic future, and to make certain that 
the hard work that goes into our com-
munity stays in our community and 
pays off in our community. 

I ask my colleagues to join me today 
in support of the STEADY Act of 2013. 

I thank the gentleman from Wis-
consin for yielding. 

Mr. POCAN. Thank you. And thank 
you for introducing that important bill 
to help students and families across 
the country. 

Today during the Special Order hour 
for the Progressive Caucus, we are here 
to specifically talk about the issue of 
income inequality in America and the 
growing gap between the wealthiest 
and the average person. 

Just today, Mr. Speaker, while we 
voted on legislation, we voted on a bill, 
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